  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 16th October 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Buttery, Bristow, Hart ,Hirst, Bradwell and Richardson.
Public present: Ward Cllr Caroline Fox.
1851               Apologies for absence


            Cllr Ellin
1852
Declarations of interest

Cllr Hoodless declared an interest in the cemetery path item and as such he left the room whilst this item was discussed.
1853
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 18th September 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1854

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Richardson performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found nothing to report upon. The book has now gone to Cllr Hirst to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. 
Bus shelter- The clerk informed the parish council that the Reedness Road shelter will be installed now in late October. The Low Street shelter has now been installed due to the supplier having a cancellation. The insurance company have given the go ahead to pay for this shelter minus the VAT and policy excess amounts.
Cemetery land-the clerk has obtained five quotations for works to dig up a small designated section of the cemetery path and to then apply top soil and grass seed. The councillors were all informed of the quotes received and prices given and chose the services of F.Hoodless to do the agreed works on condition that the correct liability insurance is obtained and received prior to works commencing.
Bus stop /village only sign-the relocation of the bus stop sign along Reedness Road has still not been done and the clerk has chased ERYC Debbie McGurn who says it is on the installer’s works schedule to do. The clerk has also contacted ERYC John Hannah to discuss the possibility of re locating the “village only” sign to be moved to lamp post 17 which was considered a more appropriate area however due to this being opposite a junction this request was denied for road safety reasons.
Cemetery trees-Cllr Hirst notified the council that the offending branches of the cemetery maple tree have now been removed.
Clough landscaped area- the clerk has contacted EA Amy Porter to alert her to the overgrown shrub area .A parish council decision to allow EA to discuss maintenance responsibilities with third parties and adjacent landowners was made at the last meeting and Amy has agreed to start these negotiations and keep the parish council informed.
Community field- the clerk has now written to the headmistress and alerted her to the field agreement in particular item 2.2 and asked that school staff must adhere to the rules in future and as such always allow other users to use the full field when the school children are inside and/or not using the field. The clerk confirmed she has not received a response.
Poppy project-Cllr Hart has confirmed that all 50 poppies have now been sold. The clerk will take the collected monies to R.B.L. The clerk will now advertise asking all residents to erect their poppies as soon as possible. A wreath will be purchased for the remembrance event also and will be laid at the Swinefleet war memorial.
1855
 
Planning applications- 
Planning application for C.Wright at Croft House, 137 High St for construction of access and drop kerb. Ref 18/02583/PLF. It was noted that ERYC have approved this application.
The old peat works-the clerk notified the parish council that as yet there have been no plans submitted by the 4R Group. The recent 4R exhibition day was attended by the full parish council and information received from the event was discussed fully.
Planning application for change of use at The Kings Head public house to become 3 dwellings ref 17/02767/PLF for NatWest bank-it was noted that this application was approved by ERYC

Planning application for 77 High Street to erect 2 dwellings following demolition of existing dwelling for Fore Property Services ref 18/03050/PLF-SPC resolved to approve this application.

Planning application for erection of a two storey extension to the side of 6 Kings Causeway for M.Dean ref 18/02640/PLF-it was resolved that SPC approve this application.
1856

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-
The clerk read out a letter from Twin Rivers PC Amanda Scrimgouer asking for a representative to discuss further the idea of merging to develop a joint community plan. It was resolved that Cllr Hirst will speak with Amanda to understand more fully about what is required and then report back to the full parish council with the information.
1857

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr Fox mentioned complaints received about cars parking on the community field. The councillors are not aware of this and feel it is more likely to be about cars parking on the field perimeter grass verge. This will be placed on the November agenda for discussion.
Cllr Fox also stated that during her term of office in civic duties she has raised £12500 for two chosen charities. 

1858           
Financial matters 


It was noted that £5000 precept has been received into the bank account.
It was resolved that the funds received from the house sale will be divided as agreed and placed into an instant saver account and a 95 day notice account. The clerk will make these arrangements and deposit the agreed funds.

The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101862  S.Belton wages 
Cq no 101860 G.Sykes £220.00 
Cq no 101861 M.Brannon £220.00 


Cq no 101863 B.C.Shelters £4728.00


Cq no 101865 Key Korner £32.11


Cq no 101864 YWA £7.79


Cq no 101866 R.B.L. £18.50


Cq no 101867 Clear Glass £10.00


Cq no 101868 M.Brannon £50.00


Cq no 101869 G.Sykes £50.00
1859

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 20th November 2018 at 7.00pm.
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